ICHARM Open Day joined by local high school students

ICHARM held the annual "ICHARM Open Day” on
April 17, 2015, as part of the open house event
of the Public Works Research Institute (PWRI) |
during the Tsukuba Science & Technology Week in £
April. ICHARM'’s foreign researches and students
studying in its master and doctoral degree ,
programs worked hard to prepare oral and poster Presentation by doctoral student
presentations for this event. This year, 64 high school students and four teachers
were invited; 41 from the Ibaraki Prefectural Takezono High School and 23 from the
Ibaraki Prefectural Namiki Secondary School. In this event, communication was all
in English, including presentations and questions and answers.
The ICHARM Open Day began in the ICHARM auditorium, where ICHARM Advisor
Kuniyoshi Takeuchi welcomed students from the local schools. Two speakers
followed, each delivering a presentation that tapped into students’ curiosity. The
first speaker was Research Specialist Liu Tong from China, outlining water-related
disasters and projects on which ICHARM is currently working. Ahsan Md Nasif, a
doctoral course student from Bangladesh, spoke about water-related and other
natural disasters that his country faces after explaining its geography and relevant
conditions.
The second part of the event took place in a casual atmosphere, providing the
students with an opportunity to encounter a more diverse range of people from ten
different countries: Bangladesh, Colombia, Fiji, Guatemala, India, Kenya, Myanmar,
Pakistan, Sri Lanka, and Venezuela. The students moved upstairs to an open space,
where ICHARM's master and doctoral students prepared posters mainly to share
disaster-related information about their countries. High school students were
so eager to communicate with them, asking questions and getting answers in
English, that they hardly had
enough time to finish the
- conversation.
In the post-event question-
naire, many students com-
mented that the event was
fun because everyone there
was friendly and easy to
talk to, although many also
- wished for more time to
talk. Thanks to people who
helped this event happen,
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Students and ICHARM staff at the entrance hall
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the ICHARM Open Day this year was another success for both ICHARM and the
participants, just like the previous ones. We are planning to hold it next year, hop-
ing that someday young participants will join us as researcher or engineer to study
and practice hydrology.

(Written by Takashi Shirai)





